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Health	
	
Health	is	an	individual	and	collective	right,	and	it	is	essential	for	quality	of	life.		The	2030	Agenda	for	
Sustainable	Development	calls	for	“Ensuring	healthy	lives	and	promote	well-being	for	all	at	all	ages,”	
(SDG	3)	and	highlights	universal	health	coverage	(UHC)	as	a	paramount	goal.	

Over	 the	 past	 decades,	 exogenous	 factors	 such	 as	 economic	 development,	 urbanization,	
globalization,	 and	 technological	 conversion	 have	 transformed	 the	 world.	 	 The	 demographic,	
nutritional,	 and	 epidemiological	 transitions	 -	 clear	 consequences	 of	 these	 changes	 -	 create	 new	
perspectives	 and	 challenges	 for	 the	 future	 and	 have	 direct	 impacts	 on	 the	 field	 of	 health.	 	 To	
overcome	 these	 challenges,	 Science,	 Technology	 and	 Innovation	 (STI)	 gather	 Information	
Technology	(IT),	Artificial	Intelligence	(AI),	big	data,	biotechnology,	and	other	sources,	to	come	up	
with	a	wide	range	of	solutions.		At	the	same	time	as	they	raise	expectations	for	a	future	with	better	
health	and	universal	health	coverage,	they	also	raise	concerns	about	their	potential	to	be	disruptive,	
increase	inequalities	and	challenge	the	sustainability	of	healthcare	systems.	

The	holistic	approach	of	the	2030	Agenda	reflects,	amongst	other	dimensions,	the	need	to	analyse	
the	 social	 determinants	 of	 health	 (for	 example,	 climate	 change,	 urban	 life,	 food	 safety,	 and	
environmental	 degradation)	 and	 find	 “one-health”	 solutions	 that	 integrate	 human,	 animal	 and	
ecosystems.	 To	 achieve	 a	 more	 inclusive	 and	 sustainable	 world,	 it	 is	 extremely	 important	 to	
synchronize	 the	 health-related	 Sustainable	 Development	 Goals	 (SDGs)	 with	 technologies	 that	 are	
efficient,	applicable,	scalable,	and	affordable.		In	other	words,	to	better	achieve	the	SDG	3	target	on	
universal	health	coverage,	it	is	crucial	to	shrink	the	gap	between	STI	and	health	governance.	

The	 G-STIC	 2018	 Health	 sessions	 looked	 at	 the	 problems	 that	 health	 faces	 today,	 gathering	 the	
technology	 trends	 to	 face	 them,	 and	 the	 governance	 systems	 that	 can	 lead	 toward	 the	 SDGs.	 In	
particular,	 it	 was	 discussed	 how	 technology	 can	 improve	 universal	 health	 coverage	 systems	 and	
preparedness	for	emerging	diseases.		G-STIC	2018	recommendations	include	the	use	of	big	data	and	
AI	 for	 health	 surveillance	 systems,	 the	 use	 of	 OMICS	 for	 health	 predictions,	 the	 development	 of	
accessible	 vaccines	 and	 the	 development	 of	 off-grid	 energy	 technologies	 to	 support	 the	 vaccine	
logistics	cold	chain.		

G-STIC	2018	also	addressed	 technologies	 such	as	 lab-on-a-chip,	point-of-care	diagnostic	 tools,	 and	
smart	 vaccines,	 which	 can	 contribute	 to	 sustainable	 healthcare.	 	 Conference	 participants	
recommended	 fighting	 inequality	 through	 inclusive	 technologies,	 fostering	 open	 sources	 in	 the	
development	 of	 accessible	 AI	 for	 diagnosis,	 and	 using	 IT	 and	 AI	 for	 health	 systems	management.		
They	also	advised	using	off-grid	energy	technologies	to	support	the	vaccine	logistics	cold	chain.	

The	cross-cutting	nature	of	health	and	its	synergies	with	other	sectors	was	also	discussed	extensively	
during	G-STCI	2018,	focusing	on	inter-sectoral	approaches	and	health	technologies	with	impacts	on	a	
broader	group	of	SDGs.	It	was	recommended	developing	a	system	analysis	to	access	health-related	
SDGs	and	prioritize	the	implementation	of	technologies	with	a	broad	interactive	effect.		The	use	of	
social	 networks	 and	 social	 media	 to	 engage	 sustainable	 policies	 and	 to	 promote	 inter-sectoral	
information	exchange	was	 identified	as	a	 lever	to	 improve	health	surveillance	and	regulation.	 	The	
One-Health	approach	was	mentioned	as	a	sustainable	development	inter-sectoral	strategy,	bringing	
up	the	need	to	create	consortium	funding	for	basic	disease	preparedness	technologies.	
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G-STIC	 2018	 thus	 brought	 attention	 to	 technologies	 that	 are	 impactful,	 scalable	 and	 affordable,	
which	 can	 confer	 resilience	 to	universal	health	 coverage	and	 contribute	 to	 the	main	goal	of	 the	
2030	 Agenda:	 to	 promote	 sustainable	 development,	 leaving	 no	 one	 behind.	 A	 broader	 list	 of	
recommendations	 was	 developed,	 including	 the	 need	 to	 reinforce	 the	 aspirational	 goals	 of	 2030	
Agenda	 and	 apply	 the	 principles	 and	 recommendations	 of	 the	 UN’s	 Technological	 Facilitation	
Mechanism	(TFM)	to	health.		G-STIC	2018	emphasized	the	need	to	build	STI	National	Roadmaps	to	
health-related	 SDGs	 and	 bridge	 the	 divide	 between	 health	 and	 STI	 Governance.	 	 It	 also	 advised	
fostering	 national	 innovation	 for	 health	 systems	 and	 building	 innovative	 funding	mechanisms	 for	
health	 innovation	while	 underlining	 that	 such	 large-scale	 approach	 does	 not	 exclude	 the	 need	 to	
build	 capacity	 to	 incorporate	 health	 technologies	 at	 a	 local	 level,	 reassuring	 inclusiveness	 and	
accessibility	for	all.	

	


